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14 SEPTEMBER 2016 

 

MEDIA STATEMENT IN RELATION TO THE ATTACHMENT AND REMOVAL OF THE 

MAYORAL VEHICLE 

The Greater Tzaneen Municipality would like to allay fears that there is a crisis in the municipality, it must 

therefore be stated categorically clear that the municipality is operating efficiently and effectively and continues to 

deliver services as per its constitutional and legislative mandate.    

The attachment and subsequent removal of the mayoral vehicle was a result of miscommunication between the 

municipality, the sheriff and municipality’s legal representative. The matter has since been resolved and all 

monies owed in connection with the warrant of execution were paid immediately as soon as the matter was 

brought to the attention of the municipality, however the actual cause of the said miscommunication is being 

investigated. The municipality is disappointed in the manner in which the Sherriff handled the removal of the 

mayoral vehicle, firstly by bringing along a journalist with a video camera and secondly by refusing to afford the 

municipality a mere15 minutes to effect the payment of monies owed as it was their primary demand. We have a 

strong view that the actions of the Sherriff were orchestrated to embarrass the municipality and its leadership. It 

is also strange that the Sherriff opted to attach the mayoral vehicle of whose value far surpasses the amount in 

question.  

It is also worth noting that the amount of R111694.00 was paid at around 08h50 and the mayoral vehicle was 

returned within an hour of the payment being effected. The attachment of the mayoral vehicle is completely 

unrelated to the vehicle itself as the vehicle has already been paid for in full. Also worth noting is that the removal 

of the vehicle did not any way affect the schedule nor the programme of the mayor. The mayor is currently 

attending a week long induction with fellow councillors and was not using the vehicle at the time of the incident.  

We would like to call on all the political parties and other observers to refrain from making statements about the 

municipality in the media without first verifying their facts. These false statements can only serve as a source of 

incitement and also spread uncertainty. We also call on all our residents to rally behind the municipality and its 

newly elected council. These false accusations are only meant to distract the municipality’s leadership from their 

responsibilities which is the provision of services to communities of Greater Tzaneen.  

The Mayor and the collective leadership of the municipality is committed to serving the municipality and has the 

best interest of the residents of municipality which includes creating an atmosphere conducive for economic 

growth and job creation, enhancing the service delivery mechanism of the municipality and uniting the residents 

of the municipality towards a common goal which is to build a vibrant economy and the provision of sustainable 

basic services. 
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